
1975 Willaston Heritage Festival 
 

In 1975, Willaston celebrated the European 
Architectural Heritage Year with our own Willaston 
Heritage Festival.  This was organised in response to 
the articles in Cheshire Life (Wake Up Willaston). 
 
There were exhibitions in several halls in the village, 
teas on the lawn and Morris dancing on the Green, 
with folk singing and dancing around the maypole 
 
 

 

A booklet by E.C. Bryan, titled Willaston’s Heritage was 
launched. This gave a history of the village and some 
photos of the historical buildings. The picture on the 
cover was drawn by Dennis Williams. 
 
 
 

As part of the festival, the diamond shaped clock on the 
front of the Memorial Hall was inserted. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Pictured are (from left to right) 
Eileen McDonald (seated), Janet 
Worth, Mary Daugherty (Chairman 
of the Festival Committee), Kay 

Ruddock and Rosemary Stevens 
(seated). 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Janet Worth waitressing 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eileen Macdonald and Joan    
Greaser 

 
Exhibition of arts and crafts (past and present) in the Memorial Hall 
 
 



Dave Clements, Everton football play and Gerry Marsden were the 
referees for a fancy-dress football competition 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



As part of the celebrations, there was a variety show:  
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Donkey Derby 
 
Ruth Hampshire remembers: ‘The donkey derby was held in a field on the 
corner of Hooton Road and Benty Heath Lane because betting is not allowed 
on Johnston Recreation Ground – even for fundraising purposed!  I was one 
of the Jockeys and whilst racing the saddle slipped and I was hanging on 
underneath the donkey to the finish line.  There was a steward’s enquiry but I 
still won because no part of me touched the floor. 

 
 
 
Photos: Ruth 
Hampshire 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Parade and Church Service 
 
This was led by the Bishop of Chester, Rt Rvd Victor Whitsey.  Optimistically 
two hundred hymn sheets were printed but eight hundred people showed up! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 

 


